Att: John Reid

Home Secretary

Home Office

3rd Floor, Peel Building

2 Marsham Street

London, SW1P 4DF

Dear Mr. Reid,

                          I have become aware that you intend to remove approximately 18 Children & 14 adult DR Congolese by 'Charter Flight' to DR Congo?

Starting last Thursday, the Home Office have detained a number of families and individuals from the Democratic Republic of Congo (DRC) who have been living in the UK for several years. All those detained were served with the same removal directions: "Directions have now been given for your removal from the United Kingdom by (flight/ship) *OTTHxla4334 to Congo Democratic Republic at 21.00 hrs on Monday 26 February 2007".
XLA4334 is the code for XL Airways UK Limited, a company that charters planes.  When asked who were the contractors for flight XLA4334, XL Airways said, "we cannot give that information - you have to contact the Home Office".  The Home Office were contacted and asked to comment on the proposed 'Charter Flight’ - a spokeswoman said, "We can neither confirm or deny if there will be a 'Charter Flight'”.

Last month you brought a number of DRC families and individuals into the country through the  *'Gateway Protection Programme (GPP)' and allowed them to settle with refugee status in various parts of the UK. 77 were settled in Motherwell in Scotland. I highly commend this action and thoroughly support the Gateway Programme and wish you would increase the present limit from 500 to a figure more commensurate with the international need for protection of refugees.
Next Monday the 26th February you intend to remove several families and individuals from the DRC, one of the most deadly places in the world. Since 1998 over four million lives have been lost in the DRC and though the war is over, there is no 'peace' and deaths continue at the rate of 1,200 a week. Recruitment of child soldiers in DR Congo continues unabated and the infrastructure of the country’s hospitals, roads and power supplies are archaic and in some areas non-existent.

All the families and individuals facing removal have horrific stories to tell of their lives in the DRC.  They have claimed and been refused asylum in the UK. It would take too long to detail all their stories here. The families detained were living in Middlesbrough, Leeds, London, Birmingham, and Glasgow.

It does not make sense to me that on the one hand you are bringing families and individuals from the DRC into the UK and allowing them to settle, and on the other hand you are going to remove families and individuals back to the DRC.

Please reconsider your actions, cancel the flight and release these people who are in need of our country’s protection back into their communities.

Yours Sincerely,
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